
Police Advisory Committee
July 14, 2010
Present:  Mike Trevis, Dal Toruno, Sharin Nakayama, Arlene Bautista
The meeting began at 1:37 p.m. The minutes of the April 18, 2010 approved as written.
College for Kids
The College for Kids program is under the Community Advancement Office.  The program offers classes to elementary to high school age children.  It was held off-campus at the Crossroads.  However, beginning this year, it was brought back to El Camino College.  
This created an issue with parking logistics for a drop-off/pick-up zone.  Dal Toruno worked with Facilities in determining a close, safe drop-off/pick-up zone.  Lot C south was made a one-way direction.  A cadet is assigned daily to work at that lot.  
This has created a temporary disruption; however, this is during the summer only. Betty Sedor, coordinator for this program, is happy with the security arrangements.

Stranger Danger Program

The El Camino Police Department will be presenting a Stranger Danger Program. The program will teach small children about the dangers of talking to strangers.  

Construction Update

Pouring of the foundation for the Math, Business, and Allied Health building is scheduled to begin shortly.  There are labor/union issues having to do with the subcontractor resulting in demonstrations by some groups.  Mike Trevis asked Ann Garten to send a campus wide email advising everyone of the situation.
The Social Sciences building was fenced-off yesterday, and remodeling will start soon.
In September, the Purchasing and Accounting offices will be moving into the area above the bookstore.  Ann Garten’s Office will be moving into Admin 127.  

In December during the winter recess, Facilities will be replacing the floor tiles in campus police.  Bob Gann and Bruce Hoerning feel there will be minimal disruption during this time since campus will be closed, and staff will be gone.
Incidents on Campus

There have been medical aid calls such as people getting sick. During the Fourth of July weekend, Dal Toruno saw a gentleman in the bushes between Manhattan Beach Blvd. and the MBB Modular buildings.  He was found with blood in his ear area due to striking his head somewhere on the sidewalk.  The gentleman is doing fine.
It has been very quite during the summer semester.  During this time, students tend to be more serious in their studies.  Parking has not been impacted.

Round Table

Mike Trevis

When school begins in the fall, the police department will be promoting safety with prevention being the key point.

Sharin Nakayama

Sharin would like to do something jointly with the police department on how to manage challenging people with behavioral issues. There are also students who are veterans who could benefit from this.   Harold Tyler, Director of Student Development, should be included.
Access Transit Service is working on the signs for the designated Access Drop-off Zones.  Sharin will contact access on the status of the signs.  Locations for the drop-off zones are Lot A, Lot C East and in front of the Campus Theater.  
Mike Trevis

During August, Facilities will be cleaning and replacing the lights in the lower Lot F parking.  
The meeting ended at 2:03 p.m.

